
Press release: Joint Statement by the
UK, France and Germany on the Iran
Nuclear Deal

We deeply regret the further re-imposition of sanctions by the US, due to the
latter’s withdrawal from the Joint Comprehensive Plan of Action (JCPoA).

The JCPoA is a key element of the global nuclear non-proliferation
architecture and of multilateral diplomacy, endorsed unanimously by the UN
Security Council through Resolution 2231. It is crucial for the security of
Europe, the region, and the entire world.

The JCPoA is working and delivering on its goal. The International Atomic
Energy Agency (IAEA) has confirmed in twelve consecutive reports that Iran is
abiding by its commitments under the Agreement.

We expect Iran to continue implementing all its nuclear commitments in full,
as set out by the JCPoA. The JCPoA also provides for the lifting of
international sanctions in order to have a positive impact on trade and
economic relations with Iran, but most importantly on the lives of the
Iranian people.

It is our aim to protect European economic operators engaged in legitimate
business with Iran, in accordance with EU law and with UN Security Council
resolution 2231.

As parties to the JCPoA, we have committed to work on, inter alia, the
preservation and maintenance of effective financial channels with Iran, and
the continuation of Iran’s export of oil and gas. On these, as on other
topics, our work continues, including with Russia and China as participants
to the JCPoA and with third countries interested in supporting the JCPoA.
These efforts have been intensified in recent weeks, particularly those
underpinning the European initiative to establish a Special Purpose Vehicle
on which are proceeding with work to set up. This will enable continued
sanctions lifting to reach Iran and allow for European exporters and
importers to pursue legitimate trade.

Further work must be done to assist and reassure economic operators pursuing
legitimate business under EU law. Our Finance Ministers will further pursue
this at their next meeting. Our collective resolve to complete this work is
unwavering.

We remain committed to implementing the JCPoA as a matter of respecting
international agreements and of our shared international security, and expect
Iran to play a constructive role in this regard.
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We remain committed to implementing the JCPoA as a matter of
respecting international agreements and of our shared international
security, and expect Iran to play a constructive role in this
regard.

Further information

Follow the Foreign Secretary on Twitter @Jeremy_Hunt and Facebook

Follow the Foreign Office on Twitter @foreignoffice and Facebook

Follow the Foreign Office on Instagram, YouTube and LinkedIn
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Speech: Supporting Libyan Authorities
in Efforts to Build the Rule of Law

Mr President,

I would like to start by congratulating you on China’s assumption of the
presidency of the Council for November. We wish you all the best for the
month ahead.

Mr President,

I would like to thank the Prosecutor for briefing the Council on her
sixteenth report on the situation in Libya to the Security Council. The UK
remains fully supportive of the ICC’s work on Libya to tackle impunity and
ensure those responsible for the most serious crimes of international concern
in Libya are held accountable.
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Mr President,

The Prosecutor’s latest report highlights once again the troubling situation
in Libya. The United Kingdom has been clear that the status quo is not a
sustainable option. The continued political divisions in Libya benefit no-one
except certain armed groups, bent on criminality, who have created an
environment of lawlessness, intimidation and fear in which ordinary Libyans
continue to suffer. The increase in violence in and around Tripoli since
August, and the ongoing sporadic violence which has continued since the
cease-fire on 4 September, highlights this. These innocent civilians,
including many children, deserve better. There is an urgent need to break the
political deadlock and bring peace to Libya. To this end, it is vital for all
parties to engage in good faith with the UN-led political process and Special
Representative to the Secretary-General, Ghassan Salamé.

We must ensure that all those committing human rights violations and abuses
in Libya, including unlawful killings, do not evade justice. The United
Kingdom has strongly supported resolutions at the Human Rights Council on
increasing accountability, and calling for those committing acts in Libya
amounting to war crimes or other breaches of international humanitarian law
to be investigated and held to account. We call on all parties to cooperate
with the ICC including through the execution of arrest warrants. The United
Kingdom is grateful for the Prosecutor’s update on the cases against Saif al-
Islam Gaddafi, Mahmoud Mustafa Busayf Al Werfalli and Al-Tuhamy Mohamed
Khaled and notes that the Prosecutor’s Office believes that al Werfalli is no
longer in LNA detention, and is currently at large in Libya.

The United Kingdom will continue to work closely with other Member States,
the Office of the Prosecutor and the Libyan Prosecutor General’s Office in
the investigation of the appalling reports of crimes against migrants,
including those perpetrated by militia and armed groups in Libya, and those
involving international migrants transiting through Libya. These crimes
allegedly include torture, killings, sexual violence and even enslavement of
migrants. We are deeply concerned that the number of migrants in detention
centres has continued to rise and the United Kingdom will continue to provide
assistance to those who find themselves in such centres. In response to the
heightened risk of trafficking, sexual and gender-based violence in Libya, we
have also provided specific support to assist in the protection for women and
girls. We acknowledge the importance of the Office of the Prosecutor
integrating a gender perspective into its work, based on its Policy Paper on
Sexual and Gender-Based Crimes.

Mr President,

The United Kingdom is a strong principled supporter of the ICC. We will
continue to provide our full support to the Prosecutor and her team. It is
crucial that Member States and relevant international organisations work to
assist the Libyan authorities in their efforts to build the rule of law in
Libya. We, along with our international partners, will continue to work with
Libya to provide it with the support it needs to meet the challenges it
faces.
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The United Kingdom will continue to work closely with other Member States,
the Office of the Prosecutor and the Libyan Prosecutor General’s Office in
the investigation of the appalling reports of crimes against migrants,
including those perpetrated by militia and armed groups in Libya, and those
involving international migrants transiting through Libya. These crimes
allegedly include torture, killings, sexual violence and even enslavement of
migrants. We are deeply concerned that the number of migrants in detention
centres has continued to rise and the United Kingdom will continue to provide
assistance to those who find themselves in such centres. In response to the
heightened risk of trafficking, sexual and gender-based violence in Libya, we
have also provided specific support to assist in the protection for women and
girls. We acknowledge the importance of the Office of the Prosecutor
integrating a gender perspective into its work, based on its Policy Paper on
Sexual and Gender-Based Crimes.

Mr President,

The United Kingdom is a strong principled supporter of the ICC. We will
continue to provide our full support to the Prosecutor and her team. It is
crucial that Member States and relevant international organisations work to
assist the Libyan authorities in their efforts to build the rule of law in
Libya. We, along with our international partners, will continue to work with
Libya to provide it with the support it needs to meet the challenges it
faces.

Thank you Mr President.

Press release: Joint Communiqué of the
British-Irish Intergovernmental
Conference 2 November 2018

The Government of Ireland was represented by Tánaiste and Minister for
Foreign Affairs and Trade, Mr Simon Coveney TD, and the Minister for Justice
and Equality, Mr Charles Flanagan TD. The Government of the United Kingdom of
Great Britain and Northern Ireland was represented by the Chancellor of the
Duchy of Lancaster, Rt Hon David Lidington MP, and the Secretary of State for
Northern Ireland, Rt Hon Karen Bradley MP.

The Conference was established under Strand Three of the Belfast/Good Friday
Agreement “to promote bilateral co-operation at all levels on all matters of
mutual interest within the competence of both Governments”.

The Conference discussed the following:
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Legacy
The Conference reviewed progress towards the implementation of the Stormont
House Agreement legacy framework.

Following the completion of the public consultation on draft legislation to
establish the Stormont House Agreement legacy institutions, the UK Government
updated the Conference on its next steps. The Irish Government updated the
Conference on the progress on the legislative measures it is bringing forward
to implement and support the Stormont House Agreement legacy framework and
raised other legacy issues of concern.

Both the Irish and UK Governments reaffirmed their commitment to implementing
the framework set out in the 2014 Stormont House Agreement to comprehensively
address the legacy of Northern Ireland’s past, taking account of the outcome
of the UK Government’s public consultation on establishing the legacy
institutions.

Security Co-Operation
The Conference reviewed the current security situation, and discussed the
continuing threat posed by paramilitary activity and Northern Ireland Related
Terrorism in both jurisdictions.

Both the UK and Irish Governments recalled commitments in the 2015 Fresh
Start Agreement to ending paramilitarism. They welcomed the publication of
the first report of the Independent Reporting Commission established under
that Agreement, and considered its findings and recommendations. The
Conference noted in particular the Commission’s view that the restoration of
the institutions of the Belfast/Good Friday Agreement are essential to ending
paramilitarism and achieving community transformation.

The Conference expressed their gratitude to all those involved in both
jurisdictions who work tirelessly to keep people safe.

East-West Matters
The Irish and UK Governments underlined the unique relationship between their
two countries and the strong cooperation that takes place at all levels of
government, and across many policy areas. They reaffirmed their commitment to
ensuring that this close relationship would be maintained and built upon.

The Conference discussed a number of possible models for ensuring that the
high level of bilateral co-operation between the United Kingdom and Ireland
is maintained and strengthened following the departure of the United Kingdom
from the European Union next March.

The Conference agreed that these new structures should clearly demonstrate
the strength and depth of the relationship; provide opportunities for
ministers and officials to continue to engage both formally and informally
with each other; and to maintain the spirit of cooperation that has been



engendered through such contacts in an EU context; as well as provide an
overall architecture for cooperation that is both meaningful and sustainable
in the future.

Officials were asked to take forward more detailed work in this area with a
view to presenting fully worked through proposals for future East-West
cooperation, for consideration by the UK and Irish Governments at a future
meeting of the Conference. They agreed that these should be ambitious and
should reflect the importance attached by both Governments to the bilateral
relationship.

Political Stability
The Conference reviewed political developments since the last meeting in July
and considered how the Irish and UK Governments can continue to work together
to seek the effective operation of all of the institutions of the
Belfast/Good Friday Agreement.

The UK and Irish Governments re-affirmed their shared commitment to securing
the operation of the devolved power-sharing Executive and Assembly in
Northern Ireland and the consequent resumption of meetings of the North South
Ministerial Council at the earliest opportunity.

Both the Irish and UK Governments reiterated their strong support for the
Belfast/Good Friday Agreement and subsequent agreements. They underlined that
the institutions of the Agreement have been essential for the progress made
in Northern Ireland over the past two decades and that they remain the
indispensable framework for the political process in Northern Ireland.
Both the UK and Irish Governments agreed to continue working closely together
in full accordance with the three-stranded approach set out in the
Belfast/Good Friday Agreement.

Future meetings
It was agreed that the Conference would meet again in spring of 2019.


